Town of Mazomanie Board Meeting Minutes
Minutes
September 15, 2014
Call to order/Proof of Posting. The meeting was called to order at 6:35 pm by Chairman Fred Wolf.  Present were supervisors Stan Beuthin, Carrie Richard, Melody Moore and Dan Behringer.  Clerk Maria Van Cleve and Treasurer Jan Hake were also present.  The meeting was posted September 12, 2014 and on the Town web site, September 9, 2014

Approval of minutes: August 11, 2014 Board meeting.  Motion to approve the minutes of the August 11 Board Meeting by Behringer, second by Beuthin.  Approved 5-0.
Approval of August financial reports. Motion to approve the August Financial Report by Beuthin, second by Behringer.  Approved 5-0. There were $68,195.40 in receipts and $17,366.94 in disbursements.  Total cash on hand in both account is $260,519.61. In early September Van Cleve transferred all the money (except for $1.00 from the sweep account) into the regular account. 
Public Input- None
Report and funding request from Northwest Dane Senior Services- Paulette Glunn, executive director represented Northwest Dane and Marn Turley, the development specialist represented NWDSS  Paulette handed out the audited financial report.  Northwest Dane would like to move to a larger space. They would like to start adult day programming. On site lunch is really short on space.  There are 110 people who have case management.  Dine on Harvest Moon Fundraiser is October 9. Put on the agenda “use of the Town Hall by NWDSS” in October.  NWD is asking the town to increase the group’s fundraising to $4.00/per person in the 2015 budget.  
Transfer Site possibilities discussion with Waste Management Representative.  Tim Volk from Waste Management had a family emergency and was unable to attend the meeting. Committee’s recommendations are 1) purchasing Andy Olson’s property probably won’t work out because of the development right. 2) the Village should be receiving our minutes and agendas in order to keep them abreast of our situation. 3) The town should consider drafting a letter to send to all of the people who use the transfer site.  Options include, still looking for another site, compacters at the town hall or perhaps curb side pickup.  Put on the agenda next month.  What about the damage to the recycling area?  They didn’t even tell us.  Van Cleve should call Advanced Disposal and discuss this.  Also bill them for the damage or deduct the cost of repairs from their invoice.  Maria will call Andy Olson regarding his property on Cty Hwy Y.
Approval of operator’s licenses for Bradley Brumler.  Motion to table by Beuthin, second by Richard.  Approved 5-0.
What to do with the old grader (circa 1920)?  Sell it or donate it to Wolf Run Association? Motion to donate to the Wolf Run Association and if it doesn’t work out for them then Wolf Run should return the money that they get for scrap by Beuthin, second by Behringer.  Approve 3-1-1 (Behringer, Beuthin, Moore voted in favor. Richard opposed, Wolf abstained.  Richard made a point of order. She felt that Wolf should have recused himself for this discussion and vote.  The vote was rescinded. Behringer took over the meeting.  Wolf recused himself.  To start off the discussion again, Beringer said that he felt that if an old unused piece of equipment that could serve the community it should be used.  Motion to donate to the Wolf Run Association (as long as no town employees spend any time moving it) and if it doesn’t work out for them then Wolf Run should return the money that they get for scrap by Moore, second by Behringer.  Motion carries 3-1 (Richard opposed).  Also on the agenda was the question of whether or not the Wolf Run Association could occassionally use the Town’s Roller? Question regarding liability of use of this machine.  Moore and Behringer stated that they can’t approve unless there is a policy regarding this.  Potentially if we lent this Wolf Run, we might have to lend it to anyone who asks.  Motion to table until Van Cleve sees what sort of liability the town might have on this and e-mails other towns to see if anyone has a policy on this by Beuthin, second by Moore. Approved 4-0.
Discussion of various changes in the revised Comprehensive Land Plan and setting a date for the public hearing on Comprehensive Land Plan Revision.  

Carrie and Dan thanked the committee for their work.  There was some discussion of driveway slope and switchbacks.  Melody added some wording that would allow the board leeway in decisions regarding driveway design. Motion to have a Public hearing on Oct 6 immediately following the Land Plan Meeting by Behringer, second by Beuthin. Van Cleve will publish notice of  it twice.  The meeting will start at 7pm.  Approved 5-0.
Approval of disbursements. Checks totaling $28,841.44 have been written. Paychecks for the board will be written tomorrow.  Motion to approve by Behringer.  Second by Beuthin.  Approved 5-0.
Board Input— More items from the audit should be on the agenda. Van Cleve should investigate budget reporting with Aaron Tigert.  Levy for EMS is going up $3.  Has anything heard about the Resource Protection Corridor?  Nope.  Fred will be attending the Town’s Association meeting on Wed night.  Fire district. We’re paying more because our equalized value went up. For us there will be an increase. Budget meetings planned for October 20 and 27th.  
Confirm upcoming meetings: Board meeting: October 13, 2014
Adjourned at 8:30pm.
Maria Van Cleve, Clerk
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